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PASTOR DAVID ALLMANE WITH BISHOP PEDRO SUAREZ AND DECON AURA SUAREZ   

Today is Maundy Thursday! Well, 

maybe not “today” the day you 

are reading this; rather “today” 

as in the day I am writing this 

article. Maybe you were 

wondering what we, at the office, 

do during Holy Week. Wouldn’t 

your guess be that we are 

preparing the May newsletter? 

This morning (again, my “this 

morning” and not your “this 

morning”) Kadie is asking me if 

my article is done yet, and it 

pains me to keep putting her off 

because she has a lot of work to 

do too. 

I tell you that story to have you 

help me wonder. Most of the 

world today is involved in multi-

media presentation: television 

and radio are still viable options, 

although maybe not for long; 

while the majority of the world 

communicates through social 

networking websites and smart 

phones. About ten years ago I 

signed up for Facebook to stay in 

touch with our daughter in 

college. A few weeks ago a 

pastor told me his 7th-

8th confirmation class students 

said that “Facebook is for old 

people.” If a social networking 

website is now considered to be 

for “old people,” then what 

would those same 7th-8th grade 

students think of a paper 

newsletter and a paper bulletin? 

Probably one of the most popular 

social networking products right 

now is called Twitter. Maybe you 

have heard of it and maybe not. 

Our President is certainly fond of 

using it. I do not use it. People 

“tweet” on their smart phones 

using up to 140 characters. 

Twitter started in 2006 and by 

2012 had 500 million registered 

members posting 340 million 

“tweets” per day. In 2019 that 

number had dropped to 126 

million daily users.  

In case you are interested, here 

is a list of the fifteen most 

popular social networking sites 

in the world for 2019: Facebook, 

You Tube, What’s App, 

Messenger, WeChat, Instagram, 

QQ, Tumblr, Qzone, Tik Tok, Sina 

Weibo (China), Twitter, Reddit, 

Baidu Tieba (China), and 

LinkedIn. Have you ever heard of 

them? 

Maybe you are not interested. I 

confess that I am only on one of 

those. SO, why did I bring it up? 

Because it shows the direction 

that communication is moving 

and how quickly their popularity 

rises and falls. With those 

networking sites a person can 

instantly communicate with a 

friend, share pictures/videos, 

share recipes, share craft ideas, 

get a date for the weekend and 

even find a job. I imagine there 

are many more uses, with which 

I am not familiar. Soon the use 

A message from Pastor Allman by Pastor David Allman 
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of the printer, copy machine, 

toner, and paper will be 

obsolete. And consider where 

that will leave the greeting card 

industry, stationary industry, 

newspapers and the USPS. 

I am no prophet, yet I can see 

the writing on the wall – which 

these days is my Facebook Wall. 

“The days are surely coming,” 

says the pastor, “when 

Redeemer will have to catch up 

or get left behind.” That may not 

happen in your lifetime. It may 

not even happen in my lifetime. 

It will, I predict, still happen; and, 

if we are concerned about 

whether Redeemer will still be 

here in 40 more years, then we 

should all take the future of 

Redeemer seriously. 

Don’t expect me to start tweeting 

out the sermon. I am still 

electronically challenged. My 

Smart Phone is smarter than I 

am.  I have, however, managed 

to set up a Facebook page for 

Redeemer. If you are a Facebook 

user you can find the page at 

Redeemer-Lutheran-Church-

579478448758608. You can 

“Like” the page and receive 

inspiration and updates for now, 

until I learn how to do more. 

After all, in the wisdom of one 

pastor’s youth, “Facebook is for 

old people.”  

Pastor Allman  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Support for others 

(Collection boxes are on the 

narthex counter) 

 

 

News from the Office Administrator 

May 2019 

He is Risen, the Lord is Risen indeed!   

This fall we will be running Alpha again after a hiatus. It will be held on 

Thursdays from 12:00 PM-2:00 PM beginning on September 12th.  It 

will include lunch, a video and small group conversation.  If you 

haven’t experienced Alpha, please come and check it out on the first 

day; no obligation if it isn’t for you.  Alpha will also be running at St 

John the Divine (Mondays 6:30-8:00 PM) and St Andrew Presbyterian 

(Saturdays 11:30 AM).  All three classes will be running on the same 

schedule (same lesson) so if you can’t make your usual time, you can 

attend one of the other churches.  Bring a friend so that they can 

“taste and see”! 

Make sure to check the Welcome Table in the narthex for upcoming 

events.  We post flyers and signup sheets there for many different 

activities both here at Redeemer and in the community, so come and 

choose some fun and informative things to do! 

Our Visitation/Communion Teams continue to reach out to our 

members in need with companionship and communion.  Our parish 

nurses are providing support to our members with medical issues.  If 

you know of anyone who needs visiting or help with a medical 

question, or if you would like to be one of our volunteers providing 

care, please feel free to contact me at carekeepersccr@gmail.com 

or call the church office at 813-634-1292.  Our list of folks who are 

homebound keeps increasing and we could use more team 

members to visit them, particularly men to visit other men.    

Upcoming Events: 

Thursdays at 10:00 AM – (Except May 2nd) Bible Study in Buhr Hall.  

Refreshments will be served! 

Friday, May 10th at 12:00 PM– Women’s Bible Study in Buhr Hall. 

Sunday, May 12th - Graduation Celebration for Noah Allman following 

the service in Buhr Hall. Cake and finger foods will be served. 

Saturday, May 18th at 10:30 AM– Memorial Service for Thyra Nagel 

in the Sanctuary 

Monday, May 27th – Office closed in observance of Memorial Day. 

 

Thank you for donating items 

for the food pantry in the 

narthex closet.  Please 

remember, NO open packages 

or containers. 
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by Pastor David Allman 

Hebrews 2:1 reads “We must pay greater attention 

to what we have heard, so that we do not drift 

away from it.” 
 

 
 

Having just completed the Lenten season, 

celebrating the Resurrection on Easter and now in 

the season of Easter, God’s Good News has been 

front and center of our lives. What about when it is 

not? Like during the long season of Pentecost, 

during the summer months when church 

attendance drops, and people’s minds drift toward 

travel, vacations and leisure activities. 

  

The author of the letter to the Hebrews encourages 

us, during those times, to pay greater attention so 

that we do not drift away. Paying “greater 

attention” is hard work, especially with all of the 

distractions we have clamoring for our attention. 

Paying “greater attention” involves focusing our 

minds, bodies and senses -– everything in us must 

focus. 

  

Has anyone ever been mixing ingredients for a 

recipe, watching television and been interrupted by 

a phone call? After the phone call have you ever 

gone back to the recipe and could not remember 

what you had already added and wondered what 

was left to add? Anyone ever mistakenly added salt 

when the recipe called for sugar? 

  

Has anyone ever walked into a room and forgotten 

what you went in there for? Anyone ever call 

someone on the phone and once they answer, 

forget what you wanted to talk about? Anyone ever 

get in the car to drive somewhere and after a few 

minutes realize that you are headed to a 

completely different location -– as if the car had a 

mind of its own? 

  

There are times when we can get by without paying 

“greater attention;” and, there are times when 

paying “greater attention” is very important. Paying 

“greater attention” to the gospel message from 

Jesus is very important in order that we do not drift 

away – as the author of Hebrews says. 

  

Most Christians who stop reading their Bibles, who 

stop praying, who stop doing devotions, who stop 

being regular in worship, when asked what 

happened will likely say something like, “I don’t 

know how it happened. I just sort of drifted away.” 

Most likely they stopped paying “greater attention” 

to what they had heard – namely the gospel of 

Jesus Christ. 
 

 

 

Are you drifting from God? 
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Social Ministry & Benevolence Thank you!  

Thank you to all who gave so generously to the 
benevolence fund during the month of March! 
Thank you to Rosalie Kelleher for getting the 
Thrivent Community Action card and shopping 
with Lois Hobratschk for OTC items. Members of 
the Social Ministry team delivered the many 
items and the benevolence check to Sr. Sara 
Proctor to benefit her work with the Free Medical 
Clinics. We were so excited to hear from Sr. 
Sara that the Free Medical Clinics have 
partnered with St. Joseph Hospital-South and 
will be moving to Beth-El Mission in Wimauma to 
continue to serve those in need.  

In gratitude, 

RLC Social Ministry team 

 

 

 

 

May Benevolence 

ELCA Fund for Leaders 

Social Ministry has chosen ELCA Fund for Leaders 

as the May benevolence. The Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America (ELCA) Fund for Leaders awards 

scholarships to full-time students of ELCA 

seminaries. The goal is to make seminary more 

affordable to students. The ELCA Fund for Leaders 

enables more future ministers to go to seminary 

and helps them graduate with less debt, 

empowering those whom God calls into ministry to 

go and serve as the church needs and the Holy 

Spirit leads. For more information please visit the 

website at www.elca.org and search for Fund for 

Leaders or call 800-638-3522. If you would like to 

join in supporting this worthy cause, please write 

your check to Redeemer and indicate it is for the 

“Fund for Leaders/benevolence” on the memo line 

of your check and on the outside of your envelope.  

 

 
 

 

May Social Ministry Project  

My Warriors Place 

Once again Social Ministry has selected My 

Warriors Place in Ruskin for May’s social ministry 

project. My Warriors Place was founded by Kelly 

Kowall, whose son Corey gave his life for our 

continued freedom. My Warriors Place is a Retreat 

Center for Veterans, Military Service Members, 

First Responders, Gold Star, Blue Star and Silver 

Star Families. In addition to their lodgings they 

offer boating expeditions, fitness programs, and 

grief and peer mentor training programs. Please 

visit their website (www.mywarriorsplace.org) 

because there is so much more to learn about My 

Warriors Place and the special events they host 

throughout the year. We will be collecting items 

(see list on the table in the Narthex) throughout the 

month of May. If you wish to make a monetary 

donation, please write your check to Redeemer 

and note “My Warriors Place” on the memo line 

and outside of your envelope. We hope you 

support this deserving organization. 

Thank you,  

RLC Social Ministry team 

 

Rosalie Kelleher, Jeanne Pruett, and 

Lois Hobratschk present Sister Sara 

with Redeemer’s donation. 

http://www.elca.org/
http://www.mywarriorsplace.org/
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Nobody Knows (my medications) by Linda Eargle                            

There are some things I’d just as soon nobody knows, but the list of my medications in case of 

an emergency situation is NOT one of them.  If you live in Sun City Center or one of the 

independent living areas, such as Freedom Plaza or Aston Gardens, you may have a “vial of 

life” or refrigerator reminder of your medications.  In the case of emergency, providing the 

emergency responders/emergency room with your information in a timely manner improves 

your care. 

CRITICAL INFORMATION 

What information is important for the emergency responders?  Birthdate, social security 

number, past medical history, allergies (medications/foods or environmental factors), 

medications, and any blood thinners. They also need to know who to contact in an emergency 

and if you have a Florida Do Not Resuscitate yellow paper signed by your MD.  To better 

determine medication dosage, emergency responders like to know your weight as well.   

MEDICATION LIST 

Have a medication list that is easily read by the emergency responders. List the medication 

name, dosage, frequency taken and MD who prescribed it. 

Include the medications you are taking currently, so the list needs to be updated regularly. 

Every time your medications change, make sure your list is updated.  

http://www.sunstarems.com/public-safetypreparing-for-the-inevitable-an-emergency-

situation/  has a form on which you can enter your information.  Computerizing the 

information is helpful and makes the information more readable.  If you would like an 

adaptation of the Sunstar form that you can type the information on, e-mail Linda Eargle at 

lkeargle@yahoo.com or call her (number is in the church directory).  For those who are skilled 

on smartphones, health programs are available any time emergency information is needed.  

On the iphone, enter the information on the Health app (white square/red heart).  Anyone can 

access this information without requiring your passcode. I have my birthdate, allergies and 

emergency contacts available on the app.  

 

 

 

 

From the Parish Nurse Team 

http://www.sunstarems.com/public-safetypreparing-for-the-inevitable-an-emergency-situation/
http://www.sunstarems.com/public-safetypreparing-for-the-inevitable-an-emergency-situation/
mailto:lkeargle@yahoo.com
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May 

Birthdays 

1st – Kathie Bastion, Mariam Sorby 

2nd – Louise Kunard 

3rd – Carolyn Cole 

4th- Cal Adams, Paula Simenson 

5th – Jane Magalski 

6th – Dorothy Warke 

7th – Karin Meredith 

9th – Mike Sigler 

10th – Eleanor Jurgens 

11th – Dorothy Paulson 

12th – Joan Wessinger 

14th – Peggy Fisher, Lee Johnson,          

  Kay Lewis, Sonja Pigeon 

15th – Carol Hartman 

16th  - Anne Clouser 

19th – Elmer Mack 

21st – Chuck Kovacik, Laurence Moquin 

22nd –Kathie Hackett 

24th –Vivian Kann 

26th –Judith Lavallee 

27th – Harvey Lentz 

30th- Sylvia Sjoberg 

 

 

May 

Anniversaries 

3rd – Ralph & Betty Johnson 

7th – Joseph & Audrey Ercegovich 

9th – Rosalie & Jerry Kelleher, 

 John & Cheryl MacPhee 

15th - Nancy & Mike Almaguer 

19th – David & Candy Allman 

22nd – Tony & Sigi Espino 

28th – Bob & Delores Casper, 

 Fred & Kaye Ristow 

 

 
 

We ask if you notice information is 

missing or incorrect please let us 

know. Thank you! 
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Time Acolyte Communion Assistants Lector 

Sunday 

May 5 

3:00 PM 

 

Walter Geissler 

 

Kay Adkins, Walter Geissler, 

Gerri Julian 

 

Kay Adkins 

Sunday  

May 12 

10:00 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick Paulson 

Sunday 

May 19 

10:00 AM 

 

Lucy Ann Clark 

 

Lucy Ann Clark, Debbie 

Andrews, Walter Geissler 

 

Debbie Andrews 

Sunday  

May 26 

10:00 AM 

 

Jim Moyers 

 

 

 

Vorin Johnston 

Sunday 

June 2 

10:00 AM 

 

Lucy Ann Clark 

 

Lucy Ann Clark, Dick Fricke, 

Gerri Julian 

 

Dick Fricke 

 

 

May Usher Team 

 

May Altar Guild 

 

Sound 

 

Guy Romano’s Team 

 

Mary Ann Romano and Karin 

Meredith  

 

Bill Adkins 

 



RLC NEWSLETTER | Issue 5  8 

 

 

 

 

Altar Guild Luncheon  

May 14th at 11:30 AM 

Olde Castle German Restaurant 

The Altar Guild Luncheon will be held on Tuesday, 

May 14th at 11:30 AM at Olde Castle German 

Restaurant. The Olde Castle German Restaurant is 

located at 3830 Sun City Center Blvd. #107 (next 

to Bealls outlet). 
 

The time has come to choose the month you wish 

to serve from July thru December.  We need 2 

ladies per month.  You will always have someone 

with you who is experienced in Altar setup.  Please 

join us for lunch and consider serving on this 

committee.  Communion setup is usually done on 

Saturday mornings at a time convenient for you. 

 

Call either Mary Ann Romano at 642-9146 or Karin 

Meredith at 634-8093. 

 

Sunshine Circle Easter Gift Bags 
Thanks to those who baked cookies, brought 

items, assembled and delivered the 31 gift bags to 

our homebound members. And thanks to Honey 

Ashley for organizing the event. 
 

 

Interfaith Social Action Council gift 

The Interfaith Social Action Council has awarded 

the Redeemer Lutheran Church with a $4,000 

grant check.  Pastor David Allman and David 

Schierenbeck, Church Council President, accept 

the check from the ISAC Council members Jay 

German, Jane Trefren, Barb Lauer, Susan Pearson, 

Ann Miller and Janice Walsh.   

The money will be used by the church to enhance a 

church project.  

ISAC was able to present the money because of 

the success of the Nearly New Thrift Shop in the 

Sun City Plaza.  Many church members volunteer 

at the shop. Please consider volunteering at the 

shop. 

 
 

Women’s Bible Study 

Women’s Bible Study meets at noon the 2nd Friday 

of each month.  Women’s Bible Study will meet 

again on May 10th.  Susan Wold and Paula 

Simenson co-lead the Bible Study. A new topic 

from the Gather magazine is discussed every 

month. In the month of April our group examined 

the Gospel of John.  This session was entitled 

Seeing the Risen Christ, coming to faith. As a 

group we shared our thoughts and reflection about 

the stories presented in the gospel of John.  The 

magazine presents questions such as “In what 

ways might you consider yourself to be a “beloved 

disiple” of Christ? How might that shape your life 

and actions as a person of faith?” Please join us 

during the next great exploration. All women are 

welcome to attend, so join us and bring a friend. 
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Bible Study 

Members, visitors, guests, and friends, please join 

us on Thursdays at 10:00 AM for Bible study. We 

are currently studying Proverbs. No prior 

knowledge of the Bible is required, and you don’t 

even need to bring a Bible. One will be provided for 

you.   

Refreshments are served and it is FREE!   

 

 

Thrivent Faith Day with the Rays!  

It’s time to start group orders for the 16th Annual 

Thrivent Day with the Rays!  This year’s game will 

have the Tampa Bay Rays taking on the Los 

Angeles Angels on Saturday, June 15th at 1:10 PM 

and Rays players will speak about their faith after 

the game.  We’ve got excellent seats reserved in 

the Baseline Box section again this year.  Each 

ticket includes a Rays hat of your choice.  Group 

tickets cost $33 (up to a $60 value!). In the past 

there has been a bus that has taken our group to 

the game, there will be NO bus transportation to 

this game. 

A portion of the ticket proceeds will benefit Habitat 

of Humanity of Hillsborough County.  Thrivent is 

partnering with Habitat Hillsborough and local 

churches on a Faith Build project this year to build 

a new home for a deserving family.   

 

 

 

AED Demonstration 

Do you know or remember how to use the AED 

(automatic external defibrillator)?  The company 

representative will be here to do a demonstration 

for our units on Wednesday, May 29th at 1:30 PM. 

This is for those who do not know how to use the 

AED as well as a review for those who attended the 

demonstration last year.   

 

 
 

An AED is a lightweight, portable device that 

automatically delivers an electric shock through 

the chest to the heart after it analyzes the heart 

rhythm and determines it is needed. You do not 

need medical training to use one as the equipment 

will walk you through the steps.  Attending the 

demonstration will familiarize you with use of our 

AED.  It can be life-saving!! 

 

As a reminder, Redeemer has two AEDs.  One is 

above the counter in the Narthex, the other one is 

in Buhr Hall on the wall near the women's 

restroom. 
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Pastor David and Candy Allman invite you to join us 

in Buhr Hall after worship on May 12th to celebrate 

Noah's graduation from high school. There will be 

cake and finger foods.  
 

Alpha 

This fall Alpha is returning again. Our Fall Alpha 

sessions will be held on Thursdays from 12:00 PM 

-2:00 PM beginning on September 12th.   

Each session will include lunch, a video, and small 

group conversation.  If you haven’t experienced 

Alpha, please come and check it out on the first 

day. No obligation if it isn’t for you.  

Alpha will also be running at St John the Divine 

(Mondays 6:30 PM - 8:00 PM). At St Andrew 

Presbyterian (Saturdays 11:30 AM).  All three 

classes will be running on the same schedule 

(same lesson) so if you can’t make your usual time 

you can attend one of the other churches.  Bring a 

friend so that they can “taste and see”! 

 

 

Redeemer Shirt Available 
A new men's x-large red shirt with Redeemer 

Lutheran Church embroidered on the front is 

available. Cost $20. If interested, contact Lois 

Hobratschk. 
 

Sun City Center Veterans' Memorial 
Redeemer Lutheran Church women's group 

(WELCA) sponsored the annual rummage sale in 

February. With the help of generous donors, loyal 

customers and awesome volunteers we were able 

to donate $2,500 to the Sun City Center Veterans' 

Memorial. 
 

The group kindly decided to make the donation in 

memory of Mike Trefren, who worked 10 years on 

the sale. 
 

We hope God continues to bless this Memorial 

group in honoring our veterans. 

 

JANE 
 

 

 

 

Some of our volunteers pictured bellow are 

Tina Schwartz, co-chair, Kathie Hackett, Walt 

Cawein Memorial creator, Jane Trefren, 

chair, Angela Grill and Jo Anne Owens.   
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Thanks to the 40th Anniversary Commitee  

I hope everyone who attended enjoyed the 40th 

Anniversary Celebration.  I would like to extend a 

sincere thank you to the committee. It was a 

pleasure to work with such an enthusiastic, hard-

working group.  In addition to the celebration itself, 

we had professional pictures taken of most of the 

teams and groups within the church; added 

information about the past 5 years to the history of 

the church; distributed seven devotionals to the 

congregation; donated a 40th anniversary banner; 

donated a cross quilt; and donated a set of navy 

blue table cloths to the church.  Thanks again for 

your hard work Paula Simenson, Linda Eargle, Judy 

Kiel, Lois Hobratschk and Kadie Dehne. 

Nancy Carrier 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Verbal Loepp and Candy Allman visit at 

the 40th Anniversary Celebration. 

 

Richard Meredith drops by to say hello to 

some friends. 

Bishop Pedro Suarez at the celebration. 

Anne and Pastor Stiller enjoyed spending 

the afternoon with their Redeemer family. 

Rosalie Kelleher congratulatesour 

organist/choir director Sandy Gundacker on 

her 25 anniversary with Redeemer. 
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WELCA gives back! 

Thanks  

The following note was received from Yvette Moy 

who provided the January WELCA presentation on 

"Sharing the hope of Jesus" and was one of the 

recipients of Rummage Sale funds.   
 

Appreciate very much the generosity of Redeemer 
Lutheran Church's WELCA group in support of my 
seminary education.  
 

May you receive abundant blessings in return for the 
special way you expressed his love. 
 

Thank you, Yvette Moy 

 
 

Linda Miller presented gift cards to Delora 

Campbell, Social Worker at Cypress Creek 

Elementary School.  The cards will be used for a 

project to help the children.  Delora provided the 

WELCA presentation in February and talked of the 

multiple needs and challenges facing many of the 

children. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The beautiful 40th 

Anniversary banner 

handmade by Judy 

Kiel. (left) 

 

Cross quilt made by 

Nancy Carrier. 

Nina Smart, Hal Wold, and Jackie Moretti 

enjoy Redeemers Anniversary event. 

Maureen Martinsky, Kay Lyndahl, and Terry 

Hood celebrate Redeemers Anniversary. 
Delora Campbell and Linda Miller at 

Cypress Creek Elementary. 
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 The people of Redeemer believe in the power of prayer. 
 

Ginny Acker, Mary Ann Addleman, Nancy Almaguer, Clarence Antonsen, Gerry Barnicle, Rev. 

Donald Beal, Ursula Beger, Becky Bergman, Meta Boesel, Marilyn Bohl, Fran Bullock, Maggie 

Byrd, Delores Casper, Lenora Chapman, Anne Clouser, Carolyn Cole, Bill & Katharina Coryell, 

Betty Corzine, Carol Crawford, Hazel Crosby, Al Delaporte, Dottie Earl, Dorothy Erickson, Peggy 

Fisher, Kitty Fogt, Patty Fricke, Joan Glas, Jim Glass, Bill Giblin, Irene Griffin, Ken Hansen, Ken 

Heindel, Mary Jane Hermanns, Ruth Jones, Lee Kesler, Judy Kiel, Norman & Anne Koehler, 

Jean Kostka, Sue Kovacik, Louise Kunard, Marv Lent, Harvey Lentz, Cheryl & John MacPhee, 

Herb McKittrick, Tamica McWilliams, Eva Michna, Alice Miller, Louise Neam, Caroline 

Nensewitz, Sharon Olson, Nancy Payne, Nancy Philips, Gerda Regelin, Fred Ristow, Guy & Mary 

Ann Romano, Marlene Scharback, John & Patti Schaefer, Deya Schierenbeck, Helene 

Schwartz, Margaret Scott, Mariam Sorby, Linda Strohfus, Myrna Strom, Patrick Sturmer, Sam 

Thompson, Jane Trefren, Sylvia Wicktor, Ted Wilson, and Susan Wold. 
 

Our Family and Friends 
 

Kristyn, Mark, Ashley & Zach Allen, Allan & Phillis Amlee, Roman Amon, Mike Arnold, Dana 

Axinger, Harold Bailey, Lois Barrett, Donna Barnett, Abigail Bayless, Tim Berns, Bill & Peggy 

Bierce, Lore & Max Bokma, Lu Ann Bordwine, Steve Bullock, Carrie Burt, Bud Clark, Connie & 

Frank Castro, George Clark, Doug Cockerham and family, Norma Cole, Bob Collumb, Orv & 

Marlene Conner, Portia Conway, Diane Cowell, Julia Cox, Jeanette Crum, April D’Alessio, 

Thomas Deakin, Reanna Diaz, Melissa Dickinson, Steve Evans, Mark Everman, Peggy Farrell, 

Tom Flamm, Cindy Freeman, Jo Anna Freeman, Katherine, Austin & August French, Meg 

Gallagher, Mauricio Garcia, Marie Grazino, Ernestine & Bob Greenslate, Bob Grotheer, Matt 

Gunter, Christa & James Harkins, Bill Hahn, Hannah family, Miranda Harris, Dan Haverland, 

Leonard Hermanns Jr., Diane Heindel, Michael Hillard, John Holland, Airrina Holmes-Smith, 

Sandy & Bob Janicek, Marion K., Gina Kanouse, Kathleen Kelleher, Tracey, Kirk, Gary, Joan, & 

Mike Kollerman, Aurora Kunnard, Nell & Mark Lucas, Ron, Vance & Bridgette Lumme, Annie 

Mangen, Zoe Marcus, Emily Marks, Keri Lynn Marston, George Martin, Terry Mattia, Caroline 

Mayne, Shannon McCormick, Marilyn Meister, Dennis Michel, James Miller, Mary Fran Miller, 

the Nelsen family, Amy Newman, Sheila Nicholson, David Nuchols, Melissa Pickinson, Robert 

Poetzsch, Scott Potochny, James Pottinger, Kelly Powell, Ken Quackenbush, Renee 

Quackenbush, Joe Raymond, Clariece Reitz, Neil Rich, Ed Robb, Lori Robb, Mary Rollins, Family 

of Lynne Rome, Joe Ruckert, Hope Rund, Jane Ruth, Steve Sanfilippo, Dan Schierenbeck, 

Renata Schirmacher, Joan Schollmeyer, Lynn & Patrick Sheridan, Kim Sherrill, Florence & 

Richard Silvis, Mary Soja, Jeff Sommers, Pastor Peter Stiller, Pedro & Aura Suarez, Bobby 

Timm, Noreen Thompson, Lucas Thor, Jim Tucker, Glenn J. Turner, Maria Veiazquez, Melvin 

Vore, Agnes Wagaman, Stephanie Warner, Alex Watts, Donna Weber.  
 

God bless our country, our first responders, and our 
military men and women.  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 

9:30 AM- WELCA Board 

Meeting 

 

2 

9:00 AM- OA Meeting 

6:45 PM-Choir Practice 

3 

9:30 AM-

Quilters 

4 

5 

10:00 AM-

Holy 

Communion 

Worship 

6 

10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

1:00 PM-Barbershop 

practice 

7 

10:00 AM-RLC Staff Meeting 

3:30 PM-AA Women's Group 

 

8 

11:00 AM-Worship & Music 

9 

9:00 AM- Parish Nurse  

9:00 AM- OA Meeting 

10:00 AM-Bible Study 

6:45 PM-Choir Practice 

10 

9:30 AM-

Quilters 

12:00 

PM-

Women's 

Bible 

Study 

11 

12 

10:00 AM-

Worship 

Graduation 

celebration 

for Noah 

Allman 

13 

10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

1:00 PM-Interfaith 

Council Meeting 

 

14 

10:00 AM-RLC Staff Meeting 

1:00 PM-Barbershop 

practice 

3:30 PM-AA Women's Group 

 

15 

 

16 

9:00 AM- OA Meeting 

10:00 AM-Bible Study 

6:45 PM-Choir Practice 

17 

9:30 AM-

Quilters 

18 

10:30 AM 

Memorial 

Service 

for Thyra 

Nagel 

19 

10:00 AM-

Holy 

Communion 

Worship 

 

20 

10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

 

 

21 

10:00 AM-RLC Staff Meeting 

1:00 PM-Barbershop 

practice 

3:30 PM-AA Women's Group 

 

22 

 

23 

9:00 AM- OA Meeting 

10:00 AM-Bible Study 

6:45 PM-Choir Practice 

24 

9:30 AM-

Quilters 

25 

26 

10:00 AM-

Worship 

11:15 AM-

Blood 

Pressure 

Check 

27 

Office closed 

10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

 

28 

10:00 AM-RLC Staff Meeting 

1:00 PM-Barbershop 

practice 

3:30 PM-AA Women's Group 

 

29 

1:30 PM- AED Class 

 

30 

9:00 AM- OA Meeting 

10:00 AM-Bible Study 

6:45 PM-Choir Practice 

31 

9:30 AM-

Quilters 
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